WRENINGHAM

MARDLE

A bi-monthly Newsletter Produced by The Village Hall Management Committee Charity No: 284991



No: 144

AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2005

From The Chairman,

This edition has had to be delayed in order to include the public notice on the back which is part of the procedure required for transferring the alcohol license from the Courts to the District Council which has been reported in the local news quite extensively recently.

Following the resignation by Dennis Nudd as Licensee, Mark Francis has now been approved by the Courts as Licensee for the village hall. He will also be dealing with our application to transfer to SNDC.

Dennis Nudd had been licensee for almost 20 years and I think we should record our thanks to him for his Long Service. The hall would be a different place without the facility of a bar.

A special "Good Luck in your New Home" and thanks for all the minutes you have written up for us over the years, goes to Valerie Harvey as she moves to Old Buckenham. Although many of you will be thinking "holiday", the village hall is still open and indeed very active, especially behind the scenes. If you could offer a little time, either on a regular basis or as a one off project there are a few appeals for help listed below:

The Management Committee is looking for a minute secretary. The committee meets about once a month and I would be pleased to hear from anybody interested in joining the committee to help out in this position.

Valerie Harvey has been Mardle distributor for Hethel Road and I record my thanks to her for her help. If anybody is willing to take over deliveries in that road as a bi-monthly commitment please get in touch.

The plans have been drawn up for the facilities for the disabled in the hall. Is there anybody with experience of applying for grants or who would like to have a go at getting quotes and researching grants for us? This one off job could be your contribution to the hall without committing yourself to any long term involvement.

The Art Exhibition - 14th, 15th, 16th Oct. This year we

will be without the help of Jan Nudd due to family commitments. A meeting of those prepared to help with the planning, sending out applications forms, producing the catalogue, publicity etc. is arranged for Monday 8th August in the Margaret Preston room. Please come if you are willing to get involved. If you can not make that date but are willing to help, let me know.

Safari Supper - Interest has been shown in this event, and a provisional date had been suggested as Saturday 12th Nov. If you are interested in helping to plan this or host one of the courses, please contact me.

Working Party - At the village hall - Come along and give us a hand on the morning of Saturday 20th Aug. from 9 am onwards, we shall be cutting grass, strimming round the treatment plant, cleaning the green stain from the back wall, clearing out under the stage and cataloguing the items stored and possibly a few other DIY jobs.

Do come and bring along some tools for the job. Offers for any of the above to:

Christine Minns (01508 488123)

Open Gardens 2006 - It has been suggested that we have an "Open Garden" event next year and this is an early notice so that as you are planning your autumn planting and cutting back, you can keep this event in mind.

Flower Club - Thursday 25th August and 29th September at 1.30 pm. Visitors welcome - for details contact Sue Sayers on 489654

Saturday 17th Sept. - Dance to a 60's band "The Sabres" 8 pm to mid-night. Admission £5.00 In aid of Macmillan Cancer Relief

Yoga Classes - New term starts Monday 19th Sept.
This class is run by Adult Education and for details of enrolment Tel: 01953 455634

Wreningham Parish Council

Chairman - Sheldon Durant 01508 489544 Vice-Chairman - Julie Miles 01508 489558

The next parish meeting is on Tues. 20th September 2005 at 7.30 pm in the Margaret Preston room at the village hall.

Clerk - Mrs Chrissie Baldwin Tel: 01508 489228 Address: Woodlace Cottage, Mill Lane, Wreningham, Norwich, NR16 1AN

email address: Wreningham.pc@tiscali.co.uk

Short Mat Bowls

If you would like to play this winter call in on a Thursday evening early in September, 7.30 pm in the village hall.

BLOOD DONATING - Wymondham Central Hall

Tues 23rd Aug 13.00 - 15.30; 17.00 - 19.00 Thu 8th Sept 13.00 - 15.30; 17.00 - 19.00 Wed 14th Sept 13.00 - 15.30; 17.00 - 19.00

A message from Sue Rudd:

"Many thanks to everyone who so generously gave to the Red Cross week collection. £160.57 was raised. Special thanks to Andree, Peggy and Greta for all their help" (Red Cross week was in May but this notice arrived too late for the last publication).

SOCIAL CLUB

Social Club meets in the Margaret Preston room of the village hall which is accessed from the village hall car park rather than through the main doors. New members are always welcome and all you need do to become a member is to call in for a drink on a club night and pick up a form and get a couple of members to sponsor you.

Club nights are Thursday & Friday from 8 pm.

(unless otherwise advertised)

Membership - Adults £1.00/Juniors 50p.

The next "Social Event" will be on Friday 2nd Sept. - when there will be a Quiz Night starting at 8 pm in the Margaret Preston room.

Ashwren Players

As part of our attempt to raise money for the improvements to the lighting and sound equipment on the stage:

Friday 16th September - A Quiz & Supper. starting at 8pm - Entrance £4.00 per person (including supper) - Everybody welcome. Come as a team or individually.

The Pantomime will not now be performed in November, we are considering half-term week in February as in the past. Anybody willing to act or work backstage should contact Ann Carpenter on 488337

WRENINGHAM YOUTH CLUB

We are still looking for new members for next school year. If you are interested please see Christine Moss or myself for an application form.

Is there anybody who could spare a few hours each week to help out with Youth Club? This does not have to be every week and male helpers would be especially welcome to help with football etc. We do our best but are not up on the rules etc!!! If there are any older children who are doing Duke of Edinburgh Awards, or heading towards a course/profession that needs references showing you have experience helping with children or in the community we would also welcome you.

Next a request for help sourcing items. Do you have or know where we could obtain a lockable cupboard to store some of our equipment? Finance could be arranged if necessary. Also do you have any unwanted PSII games that you could donate to the club?

Jayne McDaid

Now that the Norfolk Dumpling has closed, the "Dumplin' Country" which runs on a Sunday afternoon about once a month is planning to relocate to Wreningham village hall. If you are a Country and Western fan then you can contact Teresa and John on 01603 433918 for more details. First event is on Sunday 21st August with "Diesel Cowboys".

WRENINGHAM "ALL SAINTS" CHURCH

Although there were not many people at the coffee morning on Saturday 23rd July, we made £157.00 after paying for the hire of the hall. Our thanks to all who came or donated towards the event.

Saturday 10th September is the day of the Norfolk Churches Trust sponsored cycle ride. Wreningham church will be open to sign in visitors taking part. We would also like people to cycle in our name. Sponsorship is shared equally between the Trust and the local church. For a sponsorship form contact Irene on 489635 or me, Christine on 488123. I would also like to hear from anybody willing to man the church for an hour that day.

Harvest supper - Friday 23rd Sept. - 7 pm for 7.30pm. In the village hall. Tickets will go on sale soon. Adults £5.00, (£3.00 for those 18 years and under and in full-time education) - Watch out for posters giving details.

Harvest Service - Sunday 25th Sept. at 10.30 am - This will be a joint Anglican/Methodist Family Service. The church will be decorated for this festival, and you are all invited to join us and children may like to bring along produce which will be offered during the service.



NOTICE OF APPLICATION TO VARY A PREMISES LICENCE/CLUB CERTIFICATE UNDER THE LICENSING ACT 2003

TAKE NOTICE that WRENINGHAM VILLAGE HALL (applicant)

Has applied to South Norfolk Council to vary a Premises Licence/Club Certificate

For the WRENINGHAM VICLAGE HALL,

MILL LANE, WRENINGHAM, NRIG JAW.

(Premises/Club postal address)

The licensable activities proposed to continue at the premises/club consists of

PUBLIC ENTERTMINMENT MUSIC & DANCE & THE SALE BY RETAIL OF INTOXICATING LIBROR.

and the changes the applicant is applying for are

TO INCLUDE PLAYS & FILMS, TO REMOVE CRETAM CONDITION

FROM JUSTICES ON LICENCE ME TO EXTEND THE SUPPLY OF ALCOHOL HOURS TO MATCH THOSE OF PUBLIC

ENTERTAINMENT

Any person wishing to object to the grant of the Licence or view the register of licensable premises/clubs should write to the Licensing Team, South Norfolk Council, Swan Lane, Long Stratton, Norwich NR15 2XE.

It is an offence to knowingly or recklessly make a false statement in connection with an application and the maximum fine for which a person is liable on summary conviction for the offence is £5,000.

Objections must be received by South Norfolk Council in writing no later than 1 31 August 2005.

Applicant (signature)